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MEMORANDUM 

 
TO:  The Honorable Suzanne Chun Oakland, Chair 
  Senate Committee on Human Services 
 
  The Honorable Josh Green, Chair 
  Senate Committee on Health 
 
FROM:  Patricia McManaman, Director 
 
SUBJECT: H.B. 398, HD. 1 - RELATING TO HUMAN SERVICES  
 
   Hearing: Friday, March 15, 2013; 2:05 p.m. 
     Conference Room 229, State Capitol 
 
 

PURPOSE:  The purpose of H.B. 398, H.D. 1, is to require child care facilities, 

family child care homes, group child care centers, group child care homes, and infant 

and toddler child care centers that care for children less than one year of age to develop, 

maintain, and implement safe sleep policies as adopted by the Department of Human 

Services, to prevent sudden unexpected infant deaths and sudden infant death 

syndrome.  

DEPARTMENT’S POSITION:  The Department of Human Services (DHS) 

supports the intent of this bill which seeks to prevent the tragic deaths associated with 

sudden unexpected infant deaths and sudden infant death syndrome.   

The DHS prefers this bill, H.B. 398, H.D. 1, over S.B. 400, S.D. 1.  The DHS 

believes that H.B. 398, H.D. 1, would allow for the DHS to accommodate any changes to 



AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY AGENCY 

best practice and standards of care if these were in rules as opposed to S.D. 400, S.D. 1, 

which would legislate specific program requirements for regulated child care providers.   

This is critical as the body of knowledge related to sleep related deaths continues to 

grow as researchers continue to seek answers to sudden unexplained infant deaths.  

We respectfully request for your consideration for further amending language as 

proposed below:   

 “§346-      Safe sleep policy.  All child care facilities, which include family child 

care homes, group child care centers, and group child care homes, as those terms are 

defined in section 346-151, and infant and toddler child care centers, that are registered 

or licensed by the department to provide care for children one year of age or younger 

shall implement and maintain a written safe sleep policy in accordance with any rules 

that may be adopted by the department.  The purpose of the safe sleep policy shall be to 

maintain a safe sleep environment that prevents the occurrence of sudden infant death 

syndrome and sudden unexpected infant deaths in children one year of age or younger.” 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on this bill.  



Promoting Lifelong Health & Wellness   

 

       NEIL ABERCROMBIE  

           GOVERNOR OF HAWAII 

 

LORETTA J. FUDDY, A.C.S.W., M.P.H. 
DIRECTOR OF HEALTH 

 STATE OF HAWAII 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 

P.O. Box 3378 
HONOLULU, HAWAII   96801-3378 

 

In reply, please refer to: 
File: 

Senate Committees on Human Services and Health 

 

H.B. 398, H.D. 1, Relating to Human Services 

 

Testimony of Loretta J. Fuddy, A.C.S.W., M.P.H. 

Director of Health 

March 15, 2013 

 

Department’s Position:  The Department of Health appreciates the intent of this bill and defers to the 1 

Department of Human Services (DHS) for implementation. 2 

Fiscal Implications:  None to the Department of Health. 3 

Purpose and Justification:  This bill would require child care facilities, that care for children one year 4 

of age or younger, to implement safe sleep policies.  Sudden unexpected infant deaths (SUID) and 5 

sudden infant death syndrome (SIDS) are preventable through safe sleep practices.  One in five infant 6 

deaths related to an unsafe sleep environment occurred while an infant was being cared for by someone 7 

other than a parent.  Research has shown that many child care providers are unaware of the association 8 

between unsafe sleep environments and SUIDS/SIDS and were misinformed about risks and benefits of 9 

safe sleep practices.  Training on safe sleep practice is needed because over two-thirds of U.S. infants 10 

receive care from non-parental childcare providers.  It is important that we continue efforts to promote 11 

safe sleep education and keep infants free from preventable injury and premature death.  We respectfully 12 

defer to the DHS who regulates child care providers.   13 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify.  14 

 



Our Mission: Strengthening Families and Fostering the Healthy Development of Children 
 

 
 

91-1841 Fort Weaver Road 
Ewa Beach, Hawaii 96706 

Phone 808.681.3500 
Fax 808.681.5280 

Email cfs@cfs-hawaii.org 
www.childandfamilyservice.org 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Kathy Inouye 
CHAIR 

 
Richard Wacker 

FIRST VICE CHAIR 
 

Michele Saito 
SECOND VICE CHAIR 

 
Stanley Hong 
SECRETARY 

 

Tony Mizuno 
TREASURER 

 

Robert Fujioka 
PAST CHAIR 

 
Howard S. Garval 

PRESIDENT & CEO 
 

Stephanie Ackerman 
Carol Ai May 

John L. Arizumi 
Christine Camp 

Kyle Chock 
George Ehara 

Micki Evslin 
Russell Figueiroa 

John Geppert 
David Haverly 
Gina Haverly 

General (Ret.) Dwight Kealoha 
Anton Krucky 

Frances P. Lui-Kwan 
Lori Lum 

Julie Mandanas 
Alika M. Mau 

Steve Metter 
Terri Motosue 
Maurice Myers 
Joanie Shibuya 

Anna Smithwick 
Jonathan Steiner 

Earl Stoner 
David Striph 

Scott Topping 
Rann Watumull 

Colleen Wong 
Mark Yamakawa 

 
PROGRAM RESOURCES 

JoAnn Freed 
Early Childhood Consultant 

 
 
 

ACCREDITATIONS 

Council on Accreditation 
Better Business Bureau 

  AFFILIATIONS 

Alliance for Children & Families 
Kauai United Way 
Maui United Way 

Hawaii Island United Way 
 

 

 

 
From:  Phoebe Mā‘ele 

            Child & Family Service 

91-1841 Fort Weaver Road 

Ewa Beach, HI 96706 

(808) 492-0469 

pmaele@cfs-hawaii.org 

 

To:  Representative Mele Carroll, Chair 

Representative Bertrand Kobayashi, Vice Chair 

House Committee on Human Services  

March 14, 2013 – 9:30am 

House Conference Room 329 

 

RE:  SB 400 SD 1 - RELATING TO HUMAN SERVICES 

 

Dear Chair Carroll, Vice Chair Kobayashi and members of the committee: 

 

My name is Phoebe Mā‘ele, a committee member of Safe Sleep Hawai‘i and a staff 

member of Child & Family Service in the Parent Line and Homereach Program funded by 

the Department of Health. Parent Line/Homereach is a statewide program open to all of 

Hawaii’s residents. I am contacting you to express my enthusiastic support for SB 400 SD 

1, Relating to Human Services.   

 

Suffocation has been the leading cause of fatal injuries among healthy Hawai‘i keiki under 

the age of 1 and is entirely preventable.  The American Academy of Pediatrics 

recommends all infants under the age of 1 to be placed in a safe sleeping environment 

which consists of sleeping on their backs. Sadly, there is no formal policy in place to 

ensure that our young keiki are in a safe sleeping environment.  Hawai’i remains as one of 

only seven other states in the country that does not regulate infant sleep positions in child 

care centers or family child care homes. 

 

Passing this measure will help prevent fatal injuries for our keiki in the future.  SB 400 

SD 1 will ensure all child care facilities (including family child care homes, group child 

care centers, group child care homes, and infant toddler centers) develop, maintain, and 

implement safe sleep policies and prevent the occurrence of infant death due to unsafe 

sleeping environments/positions.  

 

It is for these reasons that the Safe Sleep Hawai’i committee strongly recommends the 

passage of  SB 400 SD 1  to safeguard the future of our most valuable resource, our keiki. 

Thank-you for your time and the opportunity to express my support for SB 400 SD 1. 

 

Aloha, 

 

 

Phoebe Mā‘ele 

 

mailto:cfs@cfs-hawaii.org
http://www.childandfamilyservice.org/
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From: Michelle Rho 

            Child & Family Service 

            91-1841 Fort Weaver Road.  

            Ewa Beach, HI 96706 

            (808) 681-1417 

            mrho@cfs-hawaii.org 

 

To: Senator Chun Oakland, Chair 

       Senator Josh Green, Vice Chair 

       Senate Committee on Human Services  

       Senator Josh Green, Chair  

       Senator Rosalyn H. Baker, Vice Chair 

       Senate Committee on Health 

       March 15, 2013 – 2:05pm 

       Conference Room 229 

 

 

RE: IN STRONG SUPPORT OF HB 398 HD 1 

        RELATING TO HUMAN SERVICES 

 

 
Dear Chair Chun Oakland, Chair Green, Vice Chair Baker and members of the 

committees, 

 My name is Michelle Rho, a committee member of Safe Sleep Hawaii, and a staff 

member of Child & Family Service in the Parent Line and HomeReach Program funded by 

the Department of Health. Parent Line and HomeReach is a statewide program open to all 

of Hawaii’s residents. Thank you for this opportunity to provide my testimony in strong 

support of HB 398 HD 1, Relating to Human Services.  

Suffocation has been the leading cause of fatal injuries among healthy Hawaii 

keikis under the age of 1. The American Academy of Pediatrics recommends all infants 

under the age of 1 to sleep on their backs, in a safe sleeping environment. Although sleep 

related deaths are preventable, there is no formal policy that is in place to ensure that our 

young keikis are in a safe sleeping environment, positioned on their backs. Hawaii is 

ONE of SEVEN states in the United States that does not regulate sleep positions in 

child care centers or family child care homes.  

 By passing this measure, it will help prevent the occurrence of infants dying due to 

unsafe sleeping environments/positions. We strongly recommend you pass this measure. 

Thank you for your time and for the opportunity to express my support for HB 398 HD 1. 

Aloha,  

 

 

Michelle Rho 

 

mailto:cfs@cfs-hawaii.org
http://www.childandfamilyservice.org/
mailto:mrho@cfs-hawaii.org
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From: Brenda Watanabe 
 305 Wailuku Drive, Rm 4 
 Hilo, Hi 96720 
 808-961-3169 
 bwatanabe@patch-hi.org 

 
To:  Representative Mele Carroll, Chair 
      Representative Bertrand Kobayashi, Vice Chair 

House Committee on Human Services  
March 14, 2013 – 9:30am 
House Conference Room 329 

 
RE: IN STRONG SUPPORT OF SB 400 SD1 

RELATING TO HUMAN SERVICES 
 

Dear Chair Carroll, Vice Chair Kobayashi and members of the committee, 

 

 My name is Brenda Watanabe and I am a committee member of Safe 
Sleep Hawaii. Thank you for this opportunity to provide my testimony in 
strong support of SB 400 SD 1, Relating to Human Services.  

Suffocation has been the leading cause of fatal injuries among healthy 
keiki under the age of 1. The American Academy of Pediatrics recommends 
all infants under the age of 1 to sleep on their backs, in a safe sleeping 
environment. Hawaii is one of seven states in the United States that does not 
regulate sleep positions in child care centers or family child care homes. By 
passing this measure, it will help ensure all Hawaii’s infants in child care 
facilities to sleep in a safe environment and prevent the occurrence of infants 
dying due to unsafe sleeping environments/positions. We strongly recommend 
you pass this measure. Thank you for your time. 

 

Aloha, 

 

Brenda Watanabe 
Professional Development Manager 
PATCH 
 



From: Nightingale Case Management
To: HMS Testimony
Subject: HB398
Date: Wednesday, March 13, 2013 4:58:30 PM

I respectfully request that the committee make the following amendment to the bill: please add an
amendment as a part 2 - to include a task force to assist in the transition of the  community based
human services now under the DHS , which are  being transferred to the DOH effective July 1, 2014. 
Task force members are to include representatives from  the Adult Residential Care Home community
(4); Community  Care Foster Family Homes (4) ; Foster Family Case Management Agencies (2); DHS (1)
DOH(1) , members shall serve  without compensation.  Effective upon approval, task force to make
recommendations to the legislature and DOH on the transition no later than 20 days prior to the
convening of the 2014 Legislature.  The task force shall cease to exist on June 30, 2014.

Privacy Notice: This email, along with any attachments it may include, is confidential and may contain
information that is individually identifiable or protected health information under HIPAA. This email is
intended only for exclusive use of the designated recipient(s) to whom it is addressed. If you are not the
intended recipient, please immediately contact the sender by telephone, or by email, and destroy all
copies of this message.

mailto:nightingalecmi@hotmail.com
mailto:HMSTestimony@capitol.hawaii.gov


From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
To: HMS Testimony
Cc: omengt@yahoo.com
Subject: *Submitted testimony for HB398 on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM*
Date: Thursday, March 14, 2013 12:29:19 PM

HB398
Submitted on: 3/14/2013

Testimony for HMS/HTH on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM in Conference Room 229

Submitted By Organization Testifier
Position

Present
at

Hearing
emily topenio Individual Support No

Comments: 

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing,

improperly identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or

distributed to the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email

webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov

mailto:mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:HMSTestimony@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:omengt@yahoo.com


From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
To: HMS Testimony
Cc: glennsakai@yahoo.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB398 on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM
Date: Wednesday, March 13, 2013 9:16:02 AM

HB398
Submitted on: 3/13/2013

Testimony for HMS/HTH on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM in Conference Room 229

Submitted By Organization Testifier
Position

Present
at

Hearing
Glenn Sakai Individual Support No

Comments: There is absolutely no question as to the importance of this bill being

passed for the safety and welfare of our keiki. Just one lost of a child due to Sudden

Infant Death Syndrome would be a travesty, a lost that would place an unbearable

burden and sense of lost to the family. Thank you for allowing me to testify in strong

support for this bill to ensure the safety of our keiki. 

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing,

improperly identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or

distributed to the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email

webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov

mailto:mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:HMSTestimony@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:glennsakai@yahoo.com


From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
To: HMS Testimony
Cc: jasmineramos808@yahoo.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB398 on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM
Date: Wednesday, March 13, 2013 2:13:37 PM

HB398
Submitted on: 3/13/2013

Testimony for HMS/HTH on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM in Conference Room 229

Submitted By Organization Testifier
Position

Present
at

Hearing
Jasmine Ramos Individual Support No

Comments: I support HB398 to require child care facilities for infants that care for

children less than one year of age to develop, maintain, and implement safe sleep

policies as adopted by the department of human services. This policy is to prevent

sudden infant deaths or SIDS.

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing,

improperly identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or

distributed to the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email

webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov

mailto:mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:HMSTestimony@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:jasmineramos808@yahoo.com


From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
To: HMS Testimony
Cc: joannachongkee@yahoo.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB398 on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM
Date: Wednesday, March 13, 2013 8:50:15 AM
Attachments: image.jpg

HB398
Submitted on: 3/13/2013

Testimony for HMS/HTH on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM in Conference Room 229

Submitted By Organization Testifier
Position

Present
at

Hearing
Joanna Chong Kee Individual Support No

Comments: In loving memory of my son, I strongly support HB 398!

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing,

improperly identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or

distributed to the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email

webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov

mailto:mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:HMSTestimony@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:joannachongkee@yahoo.com

during sleep tlmeﬂ“‘

Born on @ sunny Seplember morning of 2011,
Baby ‘Aukai weighed in ot a healthy 6 pounds and 12 ounces.

This handsome, ltle Hawaiian boy lived his short fife TO THE FULLESTI
Whenever someane was having @ nof 50 “YAY" kind of day,
This baby's smile could change that yucky feeling in o heartbeatl
The morning of January 18,2012,
This precious bundle of joy was laid down for a nap
On his tummy and later died of positional asphyxia (suffocation).

Though he may not hove been old encugh 1o leave handprints on the walls,

He definitely left his footprints back in oll of our hearts!
‘Aukai Lamaku o ka na'auao

Rest in Peace Baby
Geptember 12, 2011 - Janu.






My name is Rota Hainrick. I am a 26 year old mother of 3 children ages 8, 7, and my youngest 10 

months. Up until my last child I’ve heard about putting babies to sleep on their back but never knew the 

reasons as to why, or knowing the importance of it. After I learned that babies under the age of 1, if put 

to sleep on their stomach, have a higher probability of suffocating. I realize how important it is for me as 

a parent to know this and for anybody that cares for a child under the age of 1 to provide a safe sleeping 

environment. I strongly support this bill.  

 

Thank you, 

Rota Hainrick 



From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
To: HMS Testimony
Cc: hsapla@aol.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB398 on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM
Date: Thursday, March 14, 2013 2:47:30 PM

HB398
Submitted on: 3/14/2013

Testimony for HMS/HTH on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM in Conference Room 229

Submitted By Organization Testifier
Position

Present
at

Hearing
Cresencio Sapla Individual Support No

Comments: Comments: I, Cresencio Sapla Big Island Adult Foster Home Operators

strongly support HB398 with amendments Proposed Amendments (HB398 HD1): Add

an amendment as a part 2 – to include a task force to assist in the transition of

community based human services under DHS, which are being transferred to DOH

effective July 1, 2014: Task force to include members of the Adult Residential care

Home Community (4), Community Care foster Family Homes (4), Adult foster Care

Homes (2), one rep. from DHS, one rep. from DOH, members shall serve without

compensation. Effective upon approval, task force to make recommendations to the

legislature and DOH on the transition no later than 20 days prior to the convening of

the 2014 Legislature. The task force shall cease to exist on June 30, 2014. Thank you

for giving me the opprtunity to testify in support of HB398 

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing,

improperly identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or

distributed to the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email

webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov

mailto:mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:HMSTestimony@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:hsapla@aol.com


From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
To: HMS Testimony
Cc: e.salom@yahoo.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB398 on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM
Date: Thursday, March 14, 2013 2:41:07 PM

HB398
Submitted on: 3/14/2013

Testimony for HMS/HTH on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM in Conference Room 229

Submitted By Organization Testifier
Position

Present
at

Hearing
Edna Salom Individual Support No

Comments: Comments: I, Edna Salom, the Big Island Adult Foster Home Operator

strongly support HB398 withe amendments Proposed Amendments (HB398 HD1):

Add an amendment as a part 2 – to include a task force to assist in the transition of

community based human services under DHS, which are being transferred to DOH

effective July 1, 2014: Task force to include members of the Adult Residential care

Home Community (4), Community Care foster Family Homes (4), Adult foster Care

Homes (2), one rep. from DHS, one rep. from DOH, members shall serve without

compensation. Effective upon approval, task force to make recommendations to the

legislature and DOH on the transition no later than 20 days prior to the convening of

the 2014 Legislature. The task force shall cease to exist on June 30, 2014. Thank you

for giving me the opprtunity to testify in support of HB398 

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing,

improperly identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or

distributed to the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email

webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov

mailto:mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:HMSTestimony@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:e.salom@yahoo.com


From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
To: HMS Testimony
Cc: hsapla@aol.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB398 on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM
Date: Thursday, March 14, 2013 2:22:25 PM

HB398
Submitted on: 3/14/2013

Testimony for HMS/HTH on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM in Conference Room 229

Submitted By Organization Testifier
Position

Present
at

Hearing

Helen Sapla
Big Island Adult Foster

Home Operators
Support No

Comments: We, the Big Island Adult Foster Home Operators strongly support HB398

withe amendments Proposed Amendments (HB398 HD1): Add an amendment as a

part 2 – to include a task force to assist in the transition of community based human

services under DHS, which are being transferred to DOH effective July 1, 2014: Task

force to include members of the Adult Residential care Home Community (4),

Community Care foster Family Homes (4), Adult foster Care Homes (2), one rep. from

DHS, one rep. from DOH, members shall serve without compensation. Effective upon

approval, task force to make recommendations to the legislature and DOH on the

transition no later than 20 days prior to the convening of the 2014 Legislature. The

task force shall cease to exist on June 30, 2014. Thank you for giving us the

opprtunity to testify in support of HB398 

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing,

improperly identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or

distributed to the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email

webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov

mailto:mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:HMSTestimony@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:hsapla@aol.com


From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
To: HMS Testimony
Cc: placuesta48@gmail.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB398 on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM
Date: Thursday, March 14, 2013 12:20:19 PM

HB398
Submitted on: 3/14/2013

Testimony for HMS/HTH on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM in Conference Room 229

Submitted By Organization Testifier
Position

Present
at

Hearing
Jaine B Lacuesta Individual Support No

Comments: Support with Amendments "Please add an amendment as a part 2 – to

include a task force to assist in the transition of community based human services

under DHS, which are being transferred to DOH effective July 1, 2014: Task force to

include members of the Adult Residential care Home Community (4), Community

Care foster Family Homes (4), Adult foster Care Homes (2), one rep. from DHS, one

rep. from DOH, members shall serve without compensation. Effective upon approval,

task force to make recommendations to the legislature and DOH on the transition no

later than 20 days prior to the convening of the 2014 Legislature. The task force shall

cease to exist on June 30, 2014."

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing,

improperly identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or

distributed to the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email

webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov

mailto:mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:HMSTestimony@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:placuesta48@gmail.com


From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
To: HMS Testimony
Cc: e.salom@yahoo.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB398 on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM
Date: Thursday, March 14, 2013 3:01:00 PM

HB398
Submitted on: 3/14/2013

Testimony for HMS/HTH on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM in Conference Room 229

Submitted By Organization Testifier
Position

Present
at

Hearing
Octavia Sumoba Individual Support No

Comments: Comments: I, Octavia Sumoba a family member of an Adult foster Home

Operator strongly support HB398 with amendments Proposed Amendments (HB398

HD1): Add an amendment as a part 2 – to include a task force to assist in the

transition of community based human services under DHS, which are being

transferred to DOH effective July 1, 2014: Task force to include members of the Adult

Residential care Home Community (4), Community Care foster Family Homes (4),

Adult foster Care Homes (2), one rep. from DHS, one rep. from DOH, members shall

serve without compensation. Effective upon approval, task force to make

recommendations to the legislature and DOH on the transition no later than 20 days

prior to the convening of the 2014 Legislature. The task force shall cease to exist on

June 30, 2014. Thank you for giving me the opprtunity to testify in support of HB398 

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing,

improperly identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or

distributed to the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email

webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov

mailto:mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:HMSTestimony@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:e.salom@yahoo.com


From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
To: HMS Testimony
Cc: placuesta48@gmail.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB398 on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM
Date: Thursday, March 14, 2013 2:51:58 PM

HB398
Submitted on: 3/14/2013

Testimony for HMS/HTH on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM in Conference Room 229

Submitted By Organization Testifier
Position

Present
at

Hearing
Paul Lacuesta Individual Support No

Comments: SUPPORT WITH AMENDMENTS "Please add an amendment as a part 2

– to include a task force to assist in the transition of community based human

services under DHS, which are being transferred to DOH effective July 1, 2014: Task

force to include members of the Adult Residential care Home Community (4),

Community Care foster Family Homes (4), Adult foster Care Homes (2), one rep. from

DHS, one rep. from DOH, members shall serve without compensation. Effective upon

approval, task force to make recommendations to the legislature and DOH on the

transition no later than 20 days prior to the convening of the 2014 Legislature. The

task force shall cease to exist on June 30, 2014."

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing,

improperly identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or

distributed to the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email

webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov

mailto:mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:HMSTestimony@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:placuesta48@gmail.com


From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
To: HMS Testimony
Cc: placuesta48@gmail.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB398 on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM
Date: Thursday, March 14, 2013 12:21:13 PM

HB398
Submitted on: 3/14/2013

Testimony for HMS/HTH on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM in Conference Room 229

Submitted By Organization Testifier
Position

Present
at

Hearing
Peter Cerezo Individual Support No

Comments: Support with Amendments "Please add an amendment as a part 2 – to

include a task force to assist in the transition of community based human services

under DHS, which are being transferred to DOH effective July 1, 2014: Task force to

include members of the Adult Residential care Home Community (4), Community

Care foster Family Homes (4), Adult foster Care Homes (2), one rep. from DHS, one

rep. from DOH, members shall serve without compensation. Effective upon approval,

task force to make recommendations to the legislature and DOH on the transition no

later than 20 days prior to the convening of the 2014 Legislature. The task force shall

cease to exist on June 30, 2014."

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing,

improperly identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or

distributed to the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email

webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov

mailto:mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:HMSTestimony@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:placuesta48@gmail.com


From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
To: HMS Testimony
Cc: e.salom@yahoo.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB398 on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM
Date: Thursday, March 14, 2013 2:45:33 PM

HB398
Submitted on: 3/14/2013

Testimony for HMS/HTH on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM in Conference Room 229

Submitted By Organization Testifier
Position

Present
at

Hearing
Romeo Salom Individual Support No

Comments: Comments: I, Romeo Salom Big Island Adult Foster Home Operators

strongly support HB398 with amendments Proposed Amendments (HB398 HD1): Add

an amendment as a part 2 – to include a task force to assist in the transition of

community based human services under DHS, which are being transferred to DOH

effective July 1, 2014: Task force to include members of the Adult Residential care

Home Community (4), Community Care foster Family Homes (4), Adult foster Care

Homes (2), one rep. from DHS, one rep. from DOH, members shall serve without

compensation. Effective upon approval, task force to make recommendations to the

legislature and DOH on the transition no later than 20 days prior to the convening of

the 2014 Legislature. The task force shall cease to exist on June 30, 2014. Thank you

for giving me the opprtunity to testify in support of HB398 

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing,

improperly identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or

distributed to the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email

webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov

mailto:mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:HMSTestimony@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:e.salom@yahoo.com


From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
To: HMS Testimony
Cc: e.salom@yahoo.com
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB398 on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM
Date: Thursday, March 14, 2013 2:50:37 PM

HB398
Submitted on: 3/14/2013

Testimony for HMS/HTH on Mar 15, 2013 14:05PM in Conference Room 229

Submitted By Organization Testifier
Position

Present
at

Hearing
Ruperto Sumoba Individual Support No

Comments: Comments: I, Romeo Salom Big Island Adult Foster Home Operators

strongly support HB398 with amendments Proposed Amendments (HB398 HD1): Add

an amendment as a part 2 – to include a task force to assist in the transition of

community based human services under DHS, which are being transferred to DOH

effective July 1, 2014: Task force to include members of the Adult Residential care

Home Community (4), Community Care foster Family Homes (4), Adult foster Care

Homes (2), one rep. from DHS, one rep. from DOH, members shall serve without

compensation. Effective upon approval, task force to make recommendations to the

legislature and DOH on the transition no later than 20 days prior to the convening of

the 2014 Legislature. The task force shall cease to exist on June 30, 2014. Thank you

for giving me the opprtunity to testify in support of HB398 

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing,

improperly identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or

distributed to the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email

webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov

mailto:mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:HMSTestimony@capitol.hawaii.gov
mailto:e.salom@yahoo.com
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